ConsulteeAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/00278/LB)

"Claire Sutton - Design & Conservation Officer" has used the ConsulteeAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for ConsulteeAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 17/03/2011 12:48:26 from claire.sutton@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/00278/LB

Address:

Glebe Farm

Main Street

Sibford Gower

Oxfordshire

OX15 5RT

Proposal:

Internal secondary glazing to 5no. windows

Case Officer:

Simon Dean

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Claire Sutton - Design & Conservation Officer

Address:

empty

empty

Comments:

The advice given for the previous application (10/1677/LB) still stands: double glazing is not suitable for a listed building for several reasons - mainly reflection, joinery dimensions and energy efficiency. While double glazing does improve energy efficiency when compared with single glazing alone, the difference between it and secondary glazing is negligible (Slimline DG = U-value of 1.9, secondary = 2.0). This is due to the fact that secondary glazing deals with the efficiency of the whole window, not just the glass, and does not have a seal which would degrade and leak within 5-10 years. The blank reflection of double glazing also has a detrimental impact on the appearance of the listed building. Therefore, it can be concluded that even without upgrading the existing windows, which are admittedly in a poor state of repair, the secondary glazing will be more energy efficient and more aesthetic than the previously proposed double glazing.

With that in mind, I believe that the current proposal is acceptable. The submitted details of the secondary glazing are also sufficient not to require further details under condition.
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